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Dear Friends,

s we enter the final months of 2012, we look forward to some
wonderful events to close the year. At the same time, we also have
many memories of a very successful year to look back on.

A big thank you to our own talented experts, Kathy Jorgensen, Lucy
Hudock and Kathy Williams for their wonderful workshop in October. Our
members created some beautiful wreaths and swags, that will have us
ready to welcome the holidays into our homes. There was a lot of plan-
ning, gathering of materials and patience that was involved in having this
turn out so well. Special thanks to Lucy, who had the added problem of
dealing with car trouble, conquering it and managing to come through and
smoothly demonstrate to our members how to create some gorgeous pine-
cone wreaths. We all had a great time in the process!

November is our Fall Fundraiser, ‘Music is a Gift to the World’, with
David Darling. I am always so impressed with how beautifully our com-
mittees come together to make this luncheon happen. Everyone is so gen-
erous with his or her time and their enthusiasm is contagious! This event
has always been very successful financially and a lot of fun for our mem-
bers and well as our guests.

Get ready to celebrate and officially welcome in the holiday season at
our Holiday Party at the Torrington Country Club on December 6th. We
have a delicious menu selected and will get in the holiday spirit with the
music and entertainment of Nancy Tucker. It promises to be a most enjoy-
able day.

We’re busy putting our gardens to sleep for the winter and perhaps
already planning what we’ll add to them next season. Some of our work-
shops and speakers have given us some wonderful and creative ideas that,
hopefully, will blossom in our very own gardens in the spring and summer.
As I think about this, it’s a good philosophy for life.

Thanks for your continued cooperation and support. This is what
makes the Goshen Garden Club as unique as it is and such a pleasure to be

a part of.
Thanks,

Dolores



A Garden Ramble
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By Victoria Brown

here is always a sort of melancholy that

overtakes me when the leaves begin to turn
and I can no longer deny that the fall season is
upon us. It begins that first day when the weather
changes from the warm rays of summer’s glori-
ous sunshine to the crisp dampness of fallen
leaves and overcast skies. But like most people I
soon resign myself to the darker days and cooler
temperatures and begin to move into my winter
wardrobe, happily enjoying the fun of clothes
that haven’t been worn since the last winter’s
cold and storm.

Fall —and the knowledge that winter is not far
behind—is a change of season, a change of
clothing and for me, requires a change of mind. A
letting go of the season that I love and embracing
the realization that Mother Nature, like the bear
that rambles occasionally through my neighbor-
hood, needs a rest from the active time of
summer.

I am not much of a gardener, and perhaps there
are those who would say that I am not a gardener
at all, though I think that they would be wrong.

[ had a friend once who was the owner and chef
of a five-star restaurant. He used to say in his
heavily accented Italian-American voice that
“you can have all of the bric-a-brac out front that
you want but if there isn’t love in the kitchen,
then the food—no matter how expensive —is no
good.” So while I admit that my own garden is a
wild mixture of pink and white begonias clinging
to the rocks and roots of trees on the hill behind
my house along with pots of geraniums and calla
lilies, there is a lot of love there, sometimes even
for the weeds.

I spend many of my summer days working
at the table on my front porch. As a writer I find
that the green trees surrounding my home, the
humming birds visiting my hanging plants, and
the occasional eagle flying overhead, are

stimulants to my creative nature. There is a rough
and tumble plot of garden in front of the porch
that I have vowed to give the gift of a visit by the
Garden Goddesses next spring. For this summer
though, my schedule was busy and I left it pretty
much on its own and was amazed at how last
year’s yellow flowering plants had spread into a
beautiful array of blossoming yellow stalks this
summer. My bubble was poked slightly sideways,
however, when one of my neighbors...as gently
as she could...informed me that those were not
flowers, they were weeds.

Ahhhh well, weeds it is then, but I must
say...they were pretty weeds.

I remember a winter years ago when I had a
lingering cough that no amount of medicine from
my traditional physician could manage to heal. A
friend who is an herbalist sent me a small bag of
dried Mullen from her garden. She said to use it
in a tea with Hibiscus flowers and honey and sip
it slowly. The lingering cough was soon gone.

Mullen is another of my garden’s weeds and |
must admit that when [ found it growing on the
hill above my side yard, I was thrilled to see it
dancing in the wind and rain, welcoming it with
an appreciation that only one who has been
healed by it’s innate properties can muster.

When I want to see a garden that is beautifully
tended, perfectly prospected and obviously has a
gardener whose talent and knowledge far outpace
my own, | visit my friend Kathy Carboni. Her
garden, filled with colors and plants whose names
I will never know, is symmetrical and precise in
its plantings...beautiful to behold. I love to walk
with her through the plants, listen to her explain
each one, what they need, how she might move
this one or that one to another location next year.
I am fascinated with her garden wisdom in the
way that a magician fascinates a child. The
garden that Kathy creates is a magical place and




one that I know I will only enter by invitation
and not through any accomplishment of my own.

And while I sometimes feel a longing to do
more, be a better steward of the land, I also
realize that [ love my garden for its wildness in
the same way that I love Kathy’s garden for its
having been cultivated by a caring hand.

As I watch the winter season moving closer
and closer with the ticking of time’s falling
leaves I laugh out loud at myself, fantasizing that
this coming spring will find me outing my

Hidden Gardner...exploring the sights and
sounds of White Flower Farms equipped with a
winter’s worth of knowledge gleaned from the
gardening books that have been sitting on my
shelf for eons.

And, what [ know to be true is that spring will
come; I will once again take up my place on the
front porch and enjoy the wildness of weeds and
whatever flowers manage to grow in my glorious
ceramic pots...and my heart will be happy,
loving the rightness of it all.

Victoria Browww

Membership

We had a lovely New Member Social in
Sept. at the Mary Stuart House attended by
about 30 people. It was a relaxing chance to meet
new members and talk about committees. Many
thanks to all who baked, attended and partici-
pated. Special thanks to Mary Orlando for
hosting us.

Just a reminder that all dues must be paid
immediately if you wish to be listed in the year-
book. We will be preparing to go to press very
soon.

I have enjoyed being the membership chairper-
son for the last two years. It is a great chance to
meet newcomers and be involved in the club.
Consider joining the membership committee next
year and be a greeter at the door. Donna Lagueux
will be the new chairperson and would love to
hear from any interested people. Either call her at
860-618-2083 or e-mail her at
donnalagueux @rocketmail .com.

Thanks to all for helping to make this such a
large and active club.

Betty Cosgrove

Join the Team...I’s Fun....IY’s Rewarding

0 ur Horticultural Therapy volunteers will say
“It’s a wonderful experience working together

to make a difference in the lives of many”.

Why not join us...for more information call Judi
Armstrong at 491-9922 or jarm14(@optonline.net.

Horticultural Therapy

Tuesdays and Thursdays at 2 PM
Ist Tuesday Wolcott Hall

2nd Tuesday Litchfield Woods

3rd Tuesday Valerie Manor

2nd Thursday Rose Haven

3rd Thursday Paradigm Healthcare
4th Thursday Torrington Rehab

JudiArmstrong




Programs

Programs:

November 3, 2012 will be our Fall fundraiser
and we will enjoy the humor of Grammy Award
Winner David Darling.

“Music is a gift to the world”

December 6, 2012 is our “Holiday” Luncheon
at the Torrington Country Club. Please plan to be
at the Club for 11:30 AM. That will give you a
chance to visit with members before we sit down
to our meal at NOON. We will be passing a
basket for donations to FISH again this year; a
local organization that provides food assistance
to those in need. Either canned goods or money
will provide the ingredients necessary to restock
the shelves of the Food Pantry at the Torrington
Salvation Army.

I am also hoping you will bring a centerpiece
for the table. We plan to have 8 tables so please
help me decorate our event with flowers.

Our entertainment will be Nancy Tucker. She
will present her program entitled “Music and
Humor for the Discerning Funny Bone”. Her
music and comedy center around a passion for
life and laughter. Come to the luncheon to have
fun, relax and celebrate the season.

Tickets will be $26.00. Send checks to Dolo-
res Raimo at 42 Bueford Court, Goshen, CT
06756-1723. The menu will be: Italian Wedding
Soup, Caesar Salad w Bread & Butter, Entrée,
Platters of Desserts on Table, Coffee/Tea, Water.
Soda, Mixed Drinks & Wine are at your own
expense. When you send the check please write
your entrée Choice on the bottom of the check.

Choose either:

1) Roasted Salmon over Risotto w/a sherry
leek sauce

2) Chicken Milanese over Arugula w/shallots,
parmesan, tomato & lemon

3) Grilled Sirloin Steak w/wild mushrooms,
caramelized onions and cognac sauce

4) Vegetarian options available upon request
and are gluten free

2013 Program Notices!

I am collecting the money for our trip to the
NY Botanical Garden on June 6, 2013. Kelley
Transit Service has generously given us a bus rate
that will enable us to keep the cost of the trip to
$40.00. The bus will hold 55 people and will be
filled on a first come first serve basis. March 2013
the trip will be announced in Goshen’s Town
Topics if we have remaining seats to fill.

The $40.00 includes transportation to the
Garden and a | hour guided tour of the garden on a
tram. Each individual person will be responsible
for their own lunch, snacks and drinks. As the day
gets closer [ will send out an itinerary and restau-
rant options available to those who have signed up.
We will be picked up at the Congregational Church
in Goshen at 8AM and will return to the Congrega-
tional Church parking lot at 6:05PM.

Remember the check holds your spot on the
bus. Send the checks to: Kathy Jorgensen, PO
BOX 91, Goshen, CT 06756. Payable to the
Goshen Garden Club.

A Meritorious will be held on March 7, 2013.
The reason I am telling you now is that those who
want to participate will need to have their horticul-
tural entry in their possession for at least 3 months.
So, start growing or bring in one of your beauties
to nurture through the winter.

The Theme will be Marching Forward.

1) All horticulture specimens must be correctly
named with both botanical and common name
whenever possible, common name accepted.
Botanical name necessary for a top award.
2) We will have just one class: potted horticultural
specimens’.
3) Containers must be between 4” and 10 in di-
ameter. Inconspicuous double-potting is permitted.
4) Ribbons will be awarded to First, Second, Third
and Honorable Mention.

I hope you will all participate!

Sincerely,

Kathy Jorgenses







